
June 15, 2022  

Notes:  Peshastin Community Council Meeting  

Meeting begins at 6:30pm 

Members present:  Lauri, Cheryl, Melissa, Devera, and Clare (Peshastin Librarian) 
Doug and Steve attended via conference call 

Community member present:  Carnan Bergren.  Carnan states that he was in town 
and is just sitting in. 

Since Trish is out of town Devera volunteered to make an attempt at taking the 
meeting notes. 

Clare announced upcoming library events:   Summer Reading program, library raffle, 
Kid’s interactive programs and a walking tour at the Peshastin Mill site from 4:00-
5:30.  Link Transit will host an open house on  June 29th from 5-7pm to discuss 
route changes.  In July Yoga sessions will be on the 2nd Saturday.  Tahitian dance 
classes will be on the 16th and 30th.  There will be a community resource fair on 
July 20th from 4-7pm.  A food truck and 10 or so organizations will be represented.  
The Ice Cream Social will take place on July 30th at 7:00pm. 
Clare excused herself after the announcements.  
 
Agenda items: 

• Move was made to approve last month’s notes at the next meeting.  
• Cheryl made a treasury report.  There is currently $584.11 in the account.  

Cheryl made a motion to send the Cascade H.S. Band $100 for playing at the 
Pet Parade.  Motion was seconded and passed. Everyone commented on the 
Pet Parades’ success! 

Old Business: 

• Lauri volunteered to Call Bluebird and Hi-up, about garbage in the railroad 
underpass tunnel.  At this time it seems to be getting emptied since our 
Earth day clean up. 

 



New Business: 

• Council acknowledged the placement of a Radar speed sign to limit speeding 
through town.  Doug proposes that a radar sign needs to be placed on the 
North Road because of the increased traffic. He says it is very hard to even 
cross the road and how the traffic conflicts with his ability to spray.  Carnan 
suggest that Doug spray at night.  Devera  adds that the Derby Canyon Rd. 
could use one too, and Cheryl says bikers heading for Derby speed by loudly 
early in morning.   Council members recalled a meeting last year with Sheriff 
Burnett and Musgrove about speeding vehicles through Peshastin.  Lauri 
volunteers to call the Sheriff Dept.  about the continued concerns.  She also 
states that we are seeing increased traffic because of the Hwy 2 road work 
that should be wrapping up soon.  

• Lauri reports that the Community Cupboard food bank reports that the 
Cascade School District isn’t qualifying for the summer lunch program—
missing qualifications by 1% margin. 

• Cheryl brought up how in the past the Community Council suspends meetings 
during the summer months. Devera makes a motion to do so.  It is seconded 
and passes.  We will resume meeting in September, unless otherwise 
notified.  

• Special meetings if needed will be announced on our Website and Facebook. 

At 6:53 Lauri calls for meeting to be adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted for your approval, 

 

Devera 

 

 


